

Met World

Quote of the Month: "Knowledge will bring you the opportunity to make a difference."- Claire Fagin

Message from the Executive Director:

Metropolitan School hosted its first annual Back-to-School Night on October 4th to acquaint parents with our curriculum and instruction program as well as to introduce aspects of our co-curricular afterschool program. It was also an opportunity for our parents to see our half Olympic size indoor swimming pool, the Mutli-Faith prayer rooms as well as the Multi-Purpose indoor hall.

We would like to express a special thank you to all of the parents who attended the Backto-School Night and contributed to a productive and enjoyable evening.



Met Corner



Metropolitan School facilitated a teacher professional development day of learning activities on October 15. Workshops included sessions on differentiating instruction for individual student needs, recognizing the signs of Attention Deficit / Hyper-Active Disorder (ADHD) and on using our school management system for parent / teacher communication. Ensuring our teachers have on-going professional development is another way that Metropolitan School fulfills its commitment to provide students a high quality education.

Parents Corner



- We are proud to announce that Mr. Emad Mohamed Morsy Attia, father of Mohamed Attia (KG1 Orange) has been elected as our Met PTA CHAIRMAN.
- We would like to congratulate as well Mr. Mahmoud Mohamed Ahmed, father of Younis Ahmed (KG1 Lime) for being elected as our Met PTA VICE- CHAIRMAN.
- Our Met PTA parents have geared up and supported us with the Met Fall Festival preparations and decorations. They enjoyed putting artworks together in a friendly and fun gatherings throughout the week.

Flash News



- Students in Grade 3 collaborate and stain paper in preparation to write their own version of the bill of rights.
- Met's 3rd grade class visited the Panorama 6 of October museum for our first field trip. The students were able to see actual tanks and fighter planes that were used during the war. The students learned about Egypt's role in the battle and were filled with pride for their country. As a class we wrote about our visit and what it meant to them.
- Our first Parents Conference Day will take place on Thursday, November 19th. Students will not be attending school and parents will conference individually with teachers throughout the day.



- -The Library Lending Program has begun, allowing students from 1st grade onwards to check-out and take home one book a week. Please ensure the Library Books are taken care of at home and brought to school on your child's scheduled Library day.
- Metropolitan School will begin accepting admissions applications on 15 November 2015 for the 2016-2017 school year. Weekly tours to acquaint prospective parents with our school have begun. Please call our admissions office for further details about the application process and to sign up for a tour.

MetBiz

KG2 Turquoise had "Job Week" this month! During this week, parents came in to the classroom to teach the students about their different jobs! One special visitor, was Ms. Yasmina Saba, an entrepreneur who started her own event planning business! She discussed with the students what was involved with running a business, and made a beautiful balloon stand project with the students! It was wonderful for our students to get to learn about what being an entrepreneur means, and get hands-on experience!



MetServe

'Being a good friend' and 'Helping others' has been an integral part of our first term at Met. Sitara Theater helped us to reinforce this message through their production of Cinderella. KGI, KGII Grade 1& 2 all enjoyed a musical story telling performance of this classic tale told with a modern twist. Some children volunteered to take the stage and perform small parts in the show.



Egyptian Citizenship

On October, 6th, 1973, Egypt began a war to fight and gain back its land. This was the story narrated by our Grade 1- 4 students in our morning line. Students have expressed their happiness and joy for this victory. They sang beautiful songs from the depths of their hearts while carrying the Egyptian flags, and dressed up as a military soldiers. Finally they closed their celebration by paying an attribute to Egypt by loudly saying "Long Live Egypt!!"



Dates for your Diary

Tuesday, November 3rd, 2015 Met PTA Meeting (PTA members only) 8:30 am – 9:30 am

Monday, November 16th, 2015

Met Coffee Morning 8:00 am- 9:00 am

Thursday, November 12th, 2015 **Academic Staff Professional Development (No Classes)**

Thursday, November 19th, 2015

Parents Conference Day (No Classes)

Thursday, November 26th, 2015 **Thanks Giving Day (School Closed)**